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News Release 
For Immediate Release 

 

Minister of Immigration Takes Action on Fraudulent 

Immigration Consultants 
 

22/05/2019 – Brampton, ON – Ms. Ruby Sahota, Member of Parliament for Brampton North, is 

proud to work with a government that is taking decisive action to hold immigration and 

citizenship consultants to account by improving oversight, strengthening enforcement, and 

increasing accountability to protect the public from dishonest consultants who take advantage of 

vulnerable people. 

 

Proposed legislation included in the 2019 Budget Implementation Act, will create a new 

statutory framework to regulate immigration and citizenship consultants, making the College of 

Immigration and Citizenship Consultants (the College) the official watchdog of consultants 

across the country. The College will have the power and tools it needs to protect both the public 

and consultants in good-standing, including the authority for vigorous oversight, investigations 

and the means to root out fraudulent immigration and citizenship consultants and hold them 

accountable for their actions. 

 

Consumer protection will be at the core and the primary purpose of the College to help ensure 

that immigration and citizenship consultants operate in a professional and ethical manner. The 

proposed legislation will give the College the ability to enter the premises of a consultant to 

investigate when it suspects wrongdoing and the ability to request court injunctions against 

unauthorized consultants. 

 

To punish and deter illegal behavior, the proposed legislation will also double the current 

monetary penalty for offences and provide new authority to the Department of Immigration, 

Refugees and Citizenship to establish administrative penalties aimed at compliance with the 

Immigration and Refugee Protection Act and the Citizenship Act. 

 

In addition, the Government will engage closely with the College to: implement mandatory and 

robust training courses for those wishing to obtain an immigration and citizenship consulting 

license; introduce transparency on fees; establish a better system for people to make formal 

complaints; and create a victims’ compensation fund. 



 

 

 

Finally, the Government will launch extensive public awareness activities, including establishing 

dedicated community outreach officers in visa offices abroad, to help prevent susceptible people 

from falling victim to fraudulent consulting practices. 

 

“These changes will protect both Canadians and those looking to come to Canada as well as the 

many consultants in good-standing that are providing immigration and citizenship services 

ethically and professionally,” said MP Sahota. “As a lawyer, I know the devastating effect 

fraudulent “experts” can have on vulnerable people and I am committed to holding them to the 

highest standard.”  
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